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XXXVIII Meeting of the Summit Implementation Review Group and  

 XXXVIII Ministerial SIRG Meeting

The XXXVIII meeting of the Summit Implementation Review Group (SIRG) took place on June 6, 2005 in Fort Lauderdale, Florida with the participation of Foreign Affairs Ministers and Heads of Delegation of the 34 OAS Member States.

In this opportunity, participants made an evaluation of the preparatory tasks for the IV Summit of the Americas that will be held in Mar del Plata, Argentina, on November 4 – 5; and exchanged points of view on the documents that the Heads of State and Government will ratify on the theme: “Creating Jobs to Fight Poverty and Strengthen Democratic Governance.”

Ambassador Rafael Bielsa, Minister of Foreign Affairs, International Trade and Cult of Argentina opened the session. On his address, Ambassador Taiana highlighted the important consensuses reached in the Summit Process, and commented on the agreement made to grant employment a central role in the hemispheric Agenda, with the hope to make decent employment a reality throughout the Americas. 

Ambassador Bielsa expressed that the topic of employment exceeds the regional and hemispheric boundaries and turns into a world wide preoccupation, citing examples of recent intergovernmental meetings about this theme.  He also made references to the follow up and implementation of the commitments adopted in prior Summits and suggested the preparation of a report that contains recommendation on how to better follow up mandates.   

The participants of the Ministerial SIRG agreed on the initiative to continue supporting the broad participation of civil society, the private sector, and academics, who have made important contributions to the process and recognized decent employment as means to fight poverty, hunger, and exclusion. 

During the session, representatives from Brazil, Canada, Mexico, United States, Trinidad and Tobago, and Venezuela expressed their support to the Chair and presented their perspectives on what they expect from the Summit and its Declaration. 

Negotiations of the Draft Declaration of Mar del Plata – June 8 

On June 8, after the XXXV OAS General Assembly, the Summit National Coordinators met to continue with the negotiation process of the Draft Declaration of Mar del Plata at the XXXVII SIRG meeting.

Ambassador Jorge Taiana, Vice-Minister of Foreign Affairs, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, International Trade and Worship of Argentina and Chair of the SIRG, opened the session and informed the progress they have made with the Declaration. He explained the work dynamic to be used for negotiations and announced that the Draft Declaration reflects the country contributions made to the first draft proposed in Buenos Aires in March of this year.

Mr. Virgilio Levaggi, Assistant Regional Director for Latin America and the Caribbean of the International Labour Organization (ILO) presented the 2004 labor overview and outlook. He made an analysis of the economic, social and political dimensions of the issues that the Summit will tackle and presented employment statistics of the region.

A total of 20 paragraphs were analyzed by the National Coordinators in Fort Lauderdale. Participants also agreed to held The XXXIX SIRG meeting on June 14 and 15 of 2005 in Washington DC. Two additional negotiation reunions are planned for the months of September and November prior the Summit.  
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